
All West End Residents Welcome
at Oct 10 WECA General Meeting

As we all prepare for the cooler weather, it’s important to note that the
past winter was one of the wettest on record in this region, and our area
continues to experience numerous flash flood warnings due to heavy
rainfall events throughout the year. Concerns about stormwater runoff
and property flooding are often raised in WECA neighborhood meetings
and surveys.

At the October 10 WECA meeting, in response to neighborhood
concerns, guest speaker Heather Gewandter, Stormwater Manager
at the City of Rockville Environmental Management Division, will
discuss residential stormwater issues and solutions, and City
programs to help homeowners minimize the impact of water and runoff
on their property and the surrounding environment.

The meeting will take place on Thursday, October 10 at 7 p.m. in the
Calvin Meeting Room of the Rockville Presbyterian Church, with
parking and meeting entry at 210 Harrison Street. All West End
residents are welcome!



A Note from the President, Margaret Magner westend.pres@gmail.com

Fall! The end of heatwaves. Crisp air. Crunching leaves. Halloween.

Of all the great fall traditions in my family, my favorite may be the annual NFL football
survival pool. (Riches not involved; only family bragging rights.) For 12 glorious hours
this year, I was a proud member of that pool, until I picked the Bengals to beat New
England in week one. Now, the remaining fall Sunday afternoons are my own, to clean
gutters and get basement sump pumps ready for seasonal storms, without football pool
distraction.

If you’re also preparing for winter and have concerns about stormwater, we invite you to
take advantage of hearing information from Rockville Stormwater Manager Heather Gewandter, speaker at the
WECA General Meeting on October 10. And make sure you have all the information about the plans for the
future of Town Center. See our article on page 3; read the new Town Center Plan draft, and let the Mayor and
Council know what you think! This is also a great season for meeting new friends at a gathering of the West End
Women’s Group or supporting the Rainbow Place shelter (page 6).

All West End residents are always welcome at monthly WECA neighborhood meetings. We meet at 7 p.m. on
the second Thursday of most months from September through May. Check out our website at
www.westendrockville.org and see what’s going on. Have a safe and beautiful fall season in the neighborhood!
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Make Your Voice Heard on Town Center’s Future
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Meet Your Neighbors: Dante and Jenny Ramarui

The Ramaruis have been steadfast residents of the West End since
2002. After meeting in DC and starting their journey together, they tied
the knot and moved to Twinbrook. As their family grew, they sought
more space and a social community. They found a charming historic
home on a cozy block in the West End, reflecting the essence of their
close-knit relationships with neighbors.

Jenny, a nonprofit executive, and Dante, a skilled carpenter and
Project Manager, infuse their warmth, enthusiasm, knowledge, and
creativity into everything they do–whether at work, at home, or in the
community.

Besides a few updates, they haven’t made many changes to the
historic structure of their house. Dante creates custom furniture and art
to fit the layout and to preserve the style. Perhaps this is why their

house has been included in a few Peerless Rockville house tours in the past. Jenny works from an
upstairs room overlooking the street and waves to familiar faces that walk by. Their backyard serves as a
serene retreat where neighbors often join them for impromptu happy hours. The neighborhood dogs also
view their yard as a second house. In the front yard, they’ve had decades worth of Halloween decorations
and parties before trick-or-treating.

The Ramaruis–Jenny’s compassion combined with Dante’s Palauan hospitality–creates an inviting
atmosphere that makes everyone feel at home. You always leave feeling uplifted and connected.

4



5



News from the Neighborhood

West End Women’s Group
The West End Women's Group is all about fun, friendship, and support for women in the West End
neighborhood.  With 75 fabulous members already on board, we have enjoyed Cardio Dance in Town Square
and happy hours at World of Beer. New members and other organizers/ideas for events welcome! Stay tuned to
the Facebook group for fun local meetups happening once a month. Join the Facebook group
at https://www.facebook.com/groups/westendwomen or email Julia Beyer with questions
at julianbeyer2@gmail.com. Come and join the excitement and be part of the West End Women’s Group!

Rainbow Place Annual “Raffle for Rainbow”
Rainbow Place Shelter, located in the West End, opened in 1982 when a group of women recognized the issue
of women in need of shelter during the hypothermia season. Today, Rainbow Place is a respected part of the
Montgomery County Continuum of Care and has received a 4-star rating from Charity Navigator. The Shelter’s
5th annual “Raffle for Rainbow” runs through October 20, raising vital funds for Rainbow Place. Dozens of
amazing raffle prizes await, at many price points. Go ahead and see what you can win, while providing
community support for Rainbow Place, at https://rainbowplaceshelter.basketraffle.org.

Hard Times Café is Back and Booming
It’s back! Hard Times has been a local favorite since 1984, and since its reopening on July 5th, customers have
been hitting it hard. The space has new refinished surfaces, a fresh coat of paint, and a new floor. The menu is
largely the same as before recent renovations. Our plated food was beautifully presented, fresh, and plentiful.
Hard Times Café is located on Nelson St. in the Woodley Gardens Shopping Center.

6

https://www.facebook.com/groups/westendwomen
mailto:julianbeyer2@gmail.com
https://www.rainbowplace.org/
https://rainbowplaceshelter.basketraffle.org


An Active Year for WECA
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